SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of a Meeting of the Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee held on Monday 20th September 2010 in the Council Chamber at 10 Cambridge Road, Sandy, Beds at 7.30pm.







         
PRESENT
Cllrs P N Aldis (Chairman), M Bartlett, D Broughton, P Jones, C Osborne, M Pettitt, M Scott, D Sharman, P Sharman, R Smith, Mrs S Sutton, J Welbourn and G White.
1.  
Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs Blaine and Gale. 
2.  
Statutory Declarations of Interests from Members 

(P34/10)

(a)  Prejudicial interests.

Cllr Welbourn (Agenda Item 5) as a local resident.

Cllr Welbourn (Agenda Item 7) as a seller of alcohol within the town.

(b)  Personal interests.
Cllr Aldis (Planning Application CBC/10/03155/ADV) as a banking customer of Lloyds TSB.
Cllr Aldis (Supplementary Agenda Item 12) as a Governor of Maple Tree Lower School and Sandye Place Middle School.
Cllr Osborne (Supplementary Agenda Item 12) as a local resident of Robert Peel Lower School.
3.
Planning applications received for comment by Sandy Town Council


(P35/10) 
(See List Attached)

4.   To approve the Minutes of the Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee Meeting held on Monday 9th August 2010.

    
(P36/10) 
The Minutes of the Meeting of the Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee held on Monday 9th August 2010 and as approved/amended and adopted by Full Council Meeting held on Monday 13th September 2010, which had been previously circulated, were signed as a correct record. 
5.
Planning and Enforcement Appeals - Notification from Central Bedfordshire Council








(P37/10)
The notification that the appeal will be dealt with by public enquiry was noted. 
Resolved: (a) That the Town Council write to the Planning Inspectorate and reiterate the objections previously made.
It is a premature application before the Central Bedfordshire Council site allocations plan has been finalised.

The Town Council has a resolved position that it would like to see supermarket provision on the site.

The location of the proposal in the northern part of the site is acceptable, in that the extent of the boundary line would not preclude the delivery of a suitably sized food store on the remainder of the site to the south. 

The proposed access road is in the right location; retaining the alignment of the existing access road and enhancing the possible ‘buffer’ between the residential properties and an adjacent retail (food store) development.  

Plots 32 and 33 whose frontages directly face the access road, may suffer amenity impact (both visually and by way of noise disturbance) from an adjacent food store development.  

Members noted that the number of dwellings proposed falls short of that prescribed in emerging draft LDF Policy MA1, which would require a minimum of 50 units. 

There are concerns that trees that currently screen the site from neighbouring properties will be removed.

The current private sewerage system will be unable to cope with the extra dwellings.

(b) The impact of a proposal by Tesco for a food store on the adjoining site should also be taken into consideration.

6.
Verbal report from any local member who attended Development Control Committee on any matters affecting Sandy

(P38/10)

Cllr Aldis reported that the application made by Cllr Blaine for a motorbike store had been given approval. The application had only been considered by the Committee as Cllr Blaine is a Member of the Central Bedfordshire Council.
7.
Central Bedfordshire Premises Licence Application

(P39/10)

The Deputy Clerk’s report which had been previously circulated was received and considered. Following discussion Members
Resolved: No Objection.

8.

3 Market Square – Delivery arrangements



(P40/10)

The Deputy Clerk’s report which had been previously circulated was received and considered. Following discussion Members
Resolved: The Council could not agree to the request to alter the bollards as the car park had recently been resurfaced but not to a standard for HGV’s. It also felt lorries could reverse into or out of the site and that too many parking spaces would need to be coned off to give egress.
9.

A1 – Speed Limits







(P41/10)

The Deputy Clerk’s report and the correspondence which had been previously circulated was received and considered. Following discussion Members
Resolved: That Alistair Burt M.P. be invited to a future meeting with the Town Council to raise this and other issues.
10.
Open Space at Merlin Drive





(P42/10)

The Deputy Clerk’s report and the correspondence which had been previously circulated was received and considered. Following discussion Members

Resolved: (a) That a reply be sent to the letter received from Andrew Davie, Head of Development Management with a copy to Alistair Burt M.P., Cllr Aldis, Cllr Blaine, Cllr Maudlin, Cllr Turner, Chief Executive Central Bedfordshire Council and Kier. 
At a meeting in August 2010 with Central Bedfordshire Council officers, Kier and the Town Council, the Council were given assurances that figures for a mandated sum for the adoption of the Fallowfield Open Space would be received by the 13th September 2010. The Town Council requires the information by the next meeting of the Council.  
The letter is also to  remind Central Bedfordshire Council that Kier has an obligation to fulfill planning conditions and that Central Bedfordshire Council has a responsibility to enforce the installation by Kier of play equipment and the  completion of the play area by Christmas 2010 should not to be delayed due to the holdup with the figures.  
(b) That the future of the Goldfinch Drive play equipment is included on the next meeting of Finance and General Purposes Committee.
11.

Press Release








(P43/10)

Resolved: (a) That the Town Council want to meet with Alistair Burt M.P. with regard to A1 – Speed Limits and other issues. 

(b) Traffic Restriction Orders in Sandy. 
12.
Traffic Restriction Orders in Sandy




(P44/10)

The Clerk’s report which had been previously circulated was received and considered. Following discussion Members
Resolved: That a letter is sent to Basil Jackson, Assistant Director for Highways, Central Bedfordshire Council to ascertain timescales, to point out that many schemes will cause other problems and to request a delay in the implementation of the orders until Mr Jackson or someone else from Highways has met with the Town Council.
SANDY TOWN COUNCIL
DETAILS OF PLANNING APPLICATIONS RECEIVED FROM CENTRAL BEDFORDSHIRE COUNCIL

	DATE/REF
	APPLICANT
	DETAILS OF DEVELOPMENT
	TOWN COUNCIL COMMENTS
	CENTRAL BEDS NOTIFIED
	CENTRAL BEDS DECISION

	09/09/10

71/10
	CBC/10/03155/ ADV

Mr T Loughton

Lloyds TSB

Group Property Management

PO Box 112

Cannon House

Bristol

BS99 7LB
	Advertisement consent: 1 x new illuminated ATM collar, 1 x A1 illuminated poster frame hinged lightbox window merchandising unit and 1 x A0 illuminated poster frame hinged lightbox window merchandising unit at 24 Market Square, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours McColls Newsagents, JC Carpets, Trudi’s Deli, Post Office Shop, Health & Safety People, China Express, Flats 29,30 & 31 Market Square, Sandy, Beds notified.
	Resolved: No objections 
	PP&OS

20/09/10

21/09/10
	

	21/08/10

66/10
	CB/10/02984/ FULL

Mr R Allen

11 Partridge Piece

Sandy

SG19 2UP


	Full application for garage extension. Proposed utility to side of garage with additional storage space to rear. Heightened ridge to allow for additional storage in roof space at 11 Partridge Piece, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 9 & 7 Partridge Piece, Sandy notified.
	Resolved: No objections
	PP&OS

20/09/10

21/09/10
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